
Dear family, 
 
Presently Raquel and I are back in Calapan, Mindoro working again with the 
Mangyan translation teams. We all get along very well and it is a joy working 
with them. They continue to improve in their translation skills and we 
consultants continue to improve in our knowledge of Taubuid. 
 
About a month ago I sent an update with pictures on the Manobo dedication 
held in Bukidnon, Mindanao. It seems that some did not receive it. If you had 
not received it and would like me to try sending it again, just email me. We 
continue to be very grateful how He so blessed that event. We also recently 
received an email from Jorge giving us a report of his recent trip to Manobo 
country. It appears that the reading groups of the translated Word into 
Manobo continue to meet. Thank you Lord. May they continue reading your 
Word. Please give us wisdom as to how to guide them. 
 
For two weeks in February, Raquel and I were in The Netherlands attending 
Yrrah's wedding. We were the only ones of her family or friends from the 
Philippines who were able to attend her wedding in The Netherlands. So we 
were glad we were able to be there for her. She and Jan Daniël also seemed 
to be grateful for our presence. Raquel and I stayed in their home while 
they were on their honeymoon. We still spent time working on our translation 
projects while in the Netherlands but when we got tired, we enjoyed hiking 
and biking around the woods and countryside nearby. The Lord gave us 
enough nice days without rain to do so. One day we saw Noah’s ark with Jan 
Daniël’s parents. On another day we hiked around the narrow roads of 
Amsterdam enjoying all the canals scattered throughout the city.  
 
Thanks once again for your prayers and support - they are much appreciated. 
 
Yours in His service and for His Word, 
Kermit and Raquel 
 



 
  
  
  

 
Not bad for a selfie. Walking in the woods near where we were staying,  
we came across these sand dunes, in the middle of The Netherlands. 
  



 
Our last supper with the newly married couple before Raquel and I 
flew back to Manila. 
  

 
Our day trip in Amsterdam. Not sure how many miles we walked. 
  
  



 
  

 
  



 
  

 
Inside Noah’s ark. 


